HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 17, 2020 – 3:00 P.M.

VIA ZOOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.  
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update 
Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there were 27 case +/­, which includes testing that the town had.  Thanks to the testing we found out about these cases those who tested  positive know and are not going out in public.  The spike was expected but people need to follow protocols.  These holidays will make us more susceptible and they do not expect numbers to go down in the future. 

Andrews asked about people leaving the State for Christmas and Valery said best bet is to go to Mass.Gov and pull up travel order.  Seelig said if leaving the State when coming back – need to test/quarantine for 14 days.  Valery and Seelig have put together a timeline for employees to follow.  COVID money will be gone at the end of December.  First phase of vaccines will be for hospitals, emergency personnel and the elderly.   

Millias joined the meeting at 3:11 p.m.
Viveiros said testing at town Hall and the school employees are going smoothly.  Shipping was an issue – $50 to ship next day but he worked with the Post Office and got it down to $27.  There is no money left in $22,880 for shipping so he would need approval for that. 
Chaves said the State asked him to conduct a survey to see how many in the department would be interested in the vaccine and out of the 27 employees seven have shown interest.  

Seelig stated that Federal COVID leave is gone after December 30th so if someone is out after that date, they will have to take their own leave.  Back in March the town was paying people but that ended when the buildings opened in June.  
Valery said given the positive cases throughout the State, maybe start limiting the amount of people in Town Hall – offices having 1 or 2 may not be needed – just throwing it out there.  The spread is within the households and work is like a household. Maybe have them switch days.  As it will limit exposure.

Nolan asked if a decision were going to be made when would it be and Seelig said that would be the decision of the BOS – next meeting will be December 28th but can set up an emergency meeting.  Nolan said with Christmas coming up, make it sooner than later.

Valery added that it is up to the Department Head to make sure that the employee is doing their work remotely.  
Andrews asked if anyone in the departments were taking vacations for the holiday.  Nolan does not think too many are and Merry said none in her office.

Millias suggested posting a meeting for December 22nd during the day – this gives everyone the opportunity to think about this.

Seelig said that a “computer stress test’ needs to be done – work out a day to do this.  See how many people can work from home on a particular day.
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Pope’s Tavern Roof Project

Have not heard from Materna.
Green Earth

Green Earth has submitted HCA, used Bud’s but there are some areas where the language is not the same, hence this could be an entirely new HCA.

Millias:  Thinks moving it along in a reasonable way.

Seelig made two suggestions send the HCA they submitted to Attorney Mayo to review or give Green Earth Bud’s and ask them to make changes and why because it is not worth it to re-invent the wheel.

Garron said second option and make sure they have the changes they want and why – Millias agreed. 
Andrews stated that he cannot comment.

Office Inventory
McSherry will get list to the BOS for them to review.
Recycling Dividends Program
This program will provide payments to municipalities that have implemented specific programs and policies proven to maximize reuse, recycling and waste reduction.  
Chapter 40B – Country Club Estates

The applicant was not read to continue so it was extended to January 13th.  
Streetlight at Annawon Drive and Holmes Street
The Annual cost for the streetlight at the above location would be $100.  Seelig can go to the Finance Committee and ask for a  Reserve Funds Transfer, then put an Article on Warrant.

Nolan said to check the account to see if there is money in there first.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to add a streetlight at Annawon Drive and Holmes Street and approved Seelig going to the Finance Committee for a Reserve Fund Transfer in future.

Recycling

Millias asked there was any word for the Recycling Committee and Seelig said they are meeting sometime in January and he mentioned to Susan Johnston that we need something by March.  
Town Meeting Warrant Cost

A quote came in from Harding Print and the cost to print the Warrant is the same as last year.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board  unanimously voted to award the printing contract to Harry B. Harding & Son for the printing of the 2021 May Annual & Special Town Meeting Warrant at $47.60 per page.
Silver Lake & HES School Committees
Email from a resident regarding the school committee not voting on using the remote learning tools during inclement weather/snow day.  Nothing for BOS to do – Seelig wanted them to know they are getting correspondence.
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Andrews said the letter came to him as School Committee member and as BOS.  He responded as School Committee member.  They invited the resident to come in, but he never showed up.
Cleds Tree Service

The Board is being cc’ed from BoH on issue at the above location.  The  Fire Chief, BoH and Building Inspector are working with owner to bring into compliance.  Millias and Garron had no comments.

Autumn Lane

Don Treanie, Developer for Autumn Lane, has completed most of the work at the above location.  There are two outstanding issues, and he has given a check for the inspection.  Once completed he will go to the Planning Board.  The Board might have to waive the November deadline, which they have done in the past.  There will have to be two hearings and then maybe it can be brought to Town Meeting this May.
Sergeant’s Contract

Some progress has been made on negotiations.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:38 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – December 17, 2020

12/11/20 emails from John Kudryk & C. Seelig – sales tax for Green Earth Cannabis 
Correspondence – Recycling Dividends Program contract
12/14/20 email from Paul Cusson – continuation of HCC 40B hearing 
12/14/20 email from Joseph Cardinal to C. Seelig – streetlight at Annawon Dr. & Holmes St. 

12/1120 email from John Taglini – SL & HES school committees failure to vote 

12/10/20 emails from B. Valery, Chief Viveiros & A. Dias – Cleds Tree Service 

